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On Thursday, Aug. 15, 2013, the Sixth Circuit upheld the NLRB’s
controversial 2011 Specialty Healthcare decision which many have
argued will promote “micro-unions” in the workplace and make it easier
for unions to dictate the group of employees they wish to organize.

Specialty Healthcare (357 NLRB No. 83), involved a union petitioned-for
unit consisting of only certified nursing assistants (CNAs) and excluding
other non- supervisory service and maintenance employees such as
resident activity assistants and cooks. For many years, the Board had
applied the standard set forth in Park Manor Care Center, 305 NLRB 872
(1991), on this issue, considering whether the community of interest of
the employees the employer sought to include was “sufficiently distinct
from those of other employees” to justify excluding them from the
bargaining unit. In Specialty Healthcare, the Board increased the burden
on employers in these situations and held:

[I]n cases in which a party contends that a petitioned-for unit containing
employees readily identifiable as a group who share a community of
interest is nevertheless inappropriate because it does not contain
additional employees, the burden is on the party so contending to
demonstrate that the excluded employees share an overwhelming
community of interest with the included employees.

The union filed an unfair labor practice charge after the employer
subsequently refused to bargain. After the employer was found to have
violated the NLRA, it petitioned for review of the NLRB’s determination
that the bargaining unit of the CNA’s was appropriate.

The Sixth Circuit noted that the Board took an unusual interim step before
deciding the substantive issue: inviting interested parties to weigh in
regarding the potential impact if the Board overruled Park Manor. The
Court also found that Specialty Healthcare was not a dramatic departure
from prior Board decisions, was based “on some of the Board’s prior
precedents” and explained its reasons for doing so. Lastly, the Court
observed that the NLRA provides a statutory limit on the NLRB’s
discretion to define collective bargaining units. It held, however, that the
NLRB did not cross the line in this respect simply because it applied the
standard referenced above.

What does this mean for employers going forward? The new standard for
evaluating whether it is necessary to expand a bargaining unit will be
difficult for employers to surmount. Accordingly, unions will more readily
win elections where they “pick and choose” the classification of
employees allowed to vote.
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Our prior coverage of the Board’s decision can be found here.

The case is: Kindred Nursing Centers East v. NLRB, case numbers
12-1027 and 12-1174, in the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Sixth Circuit.

For more information, please contact the Barnes & Thornburg Labor and
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and Employment Department in the following offices:

Kenneth J. Yerkes, Chair (317) 231-7513; John T.L. Koenig, Atlanta (404)
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